
                                                                 May 3, 2021 
 

Town of Golden Meadow 
Public Hearing 

723 North Bayou Drive 
Golden Meadow, LA 70357 

 
     The Mayor and Council of the Town of Golden Meadow met for a Public Hearing on 
Monday, May 3, 2021 at 6:00 P.M. at the LaSalette Center, 723 North Bayou Drive, 
Golden Meadow, LA 70357, a special meeting place due to Covid-19. The purpose of this 
hearing was to discuss the installation of an automated speed camera. 
 
     Those present were:  Mayor Joey Bouziga 
                                            Councilman Mike Billiot 
       Councilman Jody Cheramie 
       Councilman Laci Latiolais 
       Councilman Kip Plaisance 
                                            Councilman Willis Toups 
 
     Others attending were David Adams, Kent Adams, Missy Adams, Bryce Autin, Michael 
Bagala, Chloe Blanchard, Frank Boura, Melena Bouvier, Miles Bouvier, Albert Bruce, Mark 
Callais, Carl Chauvin, Bryce Cheramie, Ethan Cheramie, Frip Cheramie, Kevin Cheramie, 
Marc Cheramie, Phillip Cheramie, Tina Cheramie, Bernadette Chouest, Matthew Chouest 
Sr., Paul Curole, Michael Davis, Brittany Dedon, Devin Dedon, Connie Demere, Lynne 
Duet, Brooke Dufrene, Nicol Dufrene, Oscar Ray Dufrene, Chief Troy Dufrene, Wilbert 
Gaspard, Raymond Gonzales, Salvador Gonzalez Jr., Penny Guidroz, Nola Guidry, Anthony 
Guilbeau, Phil Guilbeau, Tony Guilbeau, Mandy Himel, Daniel Lafont,  Phyllis Lafont, 
Bradley Landry, Kevin Landry, Kurt Leboeuf, Jamie Liner, Daniel Lorraine, Chet Louviere, 
Gerald Louviere, Drew Mayet, Jaclyn McCartney, Karen Morales, Peggy Norman, Hope 
Pitre, Roxxy Pitre, Tom Pitre, John Plaisance, Johnny Plaisance, Kitty Prudhomme, 
McNeely Rome, Jeremiah St.Pierre, Victoria Stein, Carroll Terrebonne, Holly Terrebonne, 
Gwen Theriot, Russ Theriot, Rachel B. Trahan and Anthony Verdin 
 
     
          Mayor Joey Bouziga called this Public Hearing to order at 6:04 P.M. 
 
          Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council this Public Hearing was to discuss the 
installation of an automated speed camera. A lengthy discussion took place regarding the 
automated speed camera.  
           
          Chief Troy Dufrene addressed the Council and the Public on the pros and cons of the 
automated speed camera and the area the automated speed camera would be located. 
Chief Troy Dufrene explained to the Council and the Public how the automated speed 
camera would operate and he expressed his concerns regarding officers and the safety of 
the public. Chief Troy Dufrene introduced Dorian Grabaugh the representative from 
Sensys Gatso of the automated speed camera and he gave a brief explanation on the 
process of the automated speed camera.  
 
          Mayor Joey Bouziga requested audience comments. 
 
          The following audience members expressed their comments and concerns regarding 
the installation of an automated speed camera. Jaclyn McCartney, Victoria Stein, Chet 
Louviere, Carl Chauvin, Jeremiah St.Pierre, Kurt Leboeuf, Gwen Theriot, Gerald Louviere, 
Anthony Verdin, Penny Guidroz, Marc Cheramie, Phyllis Lafont, Michael Davis, McNeeley 



Rome, Wilbert Gaspard, Tina Cheramie, Raymond Gonzales, Michael Bagala, Connie 
Demere, David Adams, Carroll Terrebonne, Bryce Cheramie, Missy Adams and Nicol 
Dufrene. 
 
  
     Mayor Joey Bouziga requested comments from the Council. All Councilmen stated 
their concerns regarding the automated speed camera. 
 
     With no further business to discuss Councilman Jody Cheramie presented a motion 
and Councilman Laci Latiolais seconded approving this Public Hearing adjourn at 8:07 
P.M.  The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
 
        _________________________  
                                                                                              MAYOR JOEY BOUZIGA 
 
 
ATTESTED: 
 
_________________________________ 
JAMIE LINER, TOWN CLERK 
ADMINISTRATIVE ASST. TO THE MAYOR 
 
 


